
With year of the Bull to new bright and rapid events 

 

We are all tired of lockdowns, distance work, online communication, self-

isolation and limited access to most scientific events is not only in our country, but also 

abroad. Of course, to this can add the issue of Internet communication, non-stop work,  

and discussions about the fact that any distance cannot replace a live professional 

communication. The past year has taught us all to be ready for different surprises, to 

overcome different difficulties, to take care of ourselves and everyone around us. 

2020 was not an easy year, but we look to the future with some hope, because 

we have not lost the potential, which we have accumulated for 10 years since the 

publication of the first issue of our magazine. And this 40 issue accumulates in itself all 

our possessions for this period, which we are proud of: this is the circle of our authors, 

which is constantly expanding; it is also the audience of our readers, whose motivates us 

to constant improvement; it is our constant official and unofficial opponents, whose 

stimulate us to new innovations and forward movements to meet modern challenges in 

the scientific, educational, political and economic life of our state and the world society.  

With helps of the constant search for perfection, we have accumulated some experience, 

professionalism, earned the attention of the audience of scientists from different 

countries and received high ratings in those scientific and metric databases in which our 

magazine is registered. However, in this difficult path, we try to adhere to the traditions 

of objectivity, impartiality, scientific and novelty to coverage the research results and 

events taking place in the scientific and pedagogical community, which are marked on 

the back of our magazine. 

The editorial board will continue to master new forms, tools and mechanisms to 

improve the scientific quality of the content, essence and practical value of the 

magazine. 

So we sincerely wish all our supporters to have a lot of energy and 

opportunities to realize its next year, to solve painful issues, to make informed decisions 

and literally to bathe in the success, importance and significance of self achievements. 

And let the next year to be bright, rapid, to full of pure, noble deeds, to make us more 

attentive to ourselves and our family, including labors, during the pandemic period. And 

let everything come true for us, and the next year of the hard-working Bull will help us 

in this! 

Sheaf-Editor of the magazine 

"Time Description of Economic Reform"    Tetyana Calinescu  



 


